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COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM
Mail or drop off your completed application to:

Meadowlark Park Community Association, 623 58th Ave SW T2V 0H8
Call or Email Verna Leask – 403-258-3169 or v_leask@shaw.ca

Your support through membership is critical to Meadowlark Park Community Association’s success in 
negotiations with the various governments (municipal, provincial and federal) and business entities that your 

board interacts with on a regular basis.

Thank you for your participation.

Name:__________________________________________________________________________________________

Home Address:___________________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number:_ _________________________________________________________________________________

Email Address:_ __________________________________________________________________________________

Payment Enclosed:________________________________________________________________________________

Be sure to include your email address so we can keep you up to date with community news and events of interest to you.

(please print)

Membership: 1 Year - $20.00

Like us on Facebook 
for instant community updates – 
join the conversation!

upcoming social
events

Great News Publishing has been  
proudly serving the community of 
meadowlark park for 1 year!

Hockey Nights in Meadowlark
Saturday, March 26 8:00pm vs. Chicago

As always we will be collecting donations for the Cal-
gary Food Bank at each event, please give what you can. 

PLUMBER

Call Mark: 403.862.3973

PLUMBOB For All Your Plumbing Needs
 Small Company
 Low Overhead, Great Rates
 Sewer and Drain Cleaning
 Free Estimates & Advice
 Hot Water Tank Specials
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Hall Rental Details
Non-member rental rate: $50/hour • Resident member rental rate: $25/hour • Damage deposit: $500
Rental inquiries can be made by emailing hallrental@meadowlarkpark.org and stating the date and time you are 
interested in. You will be contacted within 2 days. If the hall is available for your requested date, you will be asked 
to complete a rental application form. This will give us the required information for the rental contract. If you aren’t 
familiar with the hall, a time will be set up to show you the hall to ensure it will meet your needs. If it does, the rental 
contract will be completed and payment of the damage deposit and rental fee arranged. Please note that at least 20 
days notice is required for rentals.

Editorial
Content Deadline

of each month 
for the next 
month’s issue

kcamarta@gmail.com

Meadowlark Park Executive Board Contact Information

623-58 Ave SW
Calgary, AB T2V 4X5 
Phone: 403.252.0737
Fax: 403.255.1407
www.meadowlarkpark.org 
info@meadowlarkpark.org

Meadowlark Park 
Community Association

	 Upper Hall	L ower Hall	 Hockey Shack Lounge
			   (available to resident members only)
Capacity	 Dining & beverage – 105	 Dining & beverage – 105	 60
(overall 150 in the	 Non fixed table & chairs – 132	 Non fixed table & chairs – 150
entire hall at one time)	 Non fixed chairs - 150	 Non fixed chairs - 150

Barrier-Free Access	 Yes	 No	 No

Kitchen	 Yes	 Yes	 Yes

Jim Darrell, President	 jdarrell@outlook.com	 403-200-2366

Warren Cronin, Vice President	 Warren.cronin@shaw.ca	 403-620-4136

Margo Fearn, Secretary	 zubiss@yahoo.com	 403-253-3902

Bill Richards, Treasurer	 billj.richards@gmail.com	 403-255-7926

Rob Nicholson, Community Development	 Rnichol.7@gmail.com	 403-681-8782

Verna Leask, Memberships	 v_leask@shaw.ca	 403-258-3169

Laura Darrell, Social	 ldarrell@outlook.com	 403-463-9069

membership
update
The Meadowlark Park Community Membership Drive 
is now complete. If you haven’t purchased your $20.00 
membership for 2016 please call Verna at 403-258-3169.

Crime Statistics 
*Reported crimes in December
•	one robbery
•	two theft from a vehicle
•	four thefts

There has been an increase in drug activity and theft 
from vehicles throughout the neighbourhood that has 
gone unreported in the past couple of months. Remem-
ber that any suspicious activity should be reported to 
the police at the time it is occurring. 

Reporting a crime or suspicious activity helps keep our 
neighbourhood safe!

To report a crime in progress that is not an emergency 
call:
District 1 Zone 14
403-266-1234 Pass the prompts and dial 0
Meadowlark Park Community Resource Officer: 
Constable James Partridge 
Badge#3388
Email: pol3388@calgarypolice.ca

Reminder: Keep your house, garage and vehicles locked 
at all times. 

Snow Removal Reminder: Whether you are a renter or 
a home owner, you are responsible to remove the snow 
from your sidewalk within 24 hours of a snowfall. Are 
you aware that if someone slips on your sidewalk you 
can be sued? Keeping you portion of the sidewalk 
clear makes the neighbourhood a little safer for all of us. 

A big thank you to all the kind ‘snow angels’ in our neigh-
bourhood. Your extra efforts are always appreciated!

Verna

Bruce Miller
BSc, BSc Psych, CCS, CNE
EXECUTIVE PLATINUM AWARD

B: 403.294.1500 
F: 403.266.0941
C: 403.667.1441 
www.brucemiller.ca

#100 707 10 Ave SW Calgary, AB T2R 0B3

Long Term SW Inner City Resident

MARCH Moon Calendar
Last  
Quarter
March 
1 & 2

New 
Moon
March 8

First 
Quarter
March 15

Full 
Moon
March 23

Last  
Quarter
March 31

2 7 4 6

9 1 7

6 2

3 2 6

3 5 8

5 8 9

9 1

8 1 6

6 5 3 1

find solution on page 13
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day!
Spring is just around the corner and our Sparks, Brownies, 
Guides, Pathfinders, Rangers and Trex will be selling yummy 
sandwich Girl Guide cookies beginning the last week of March 
and first week of April. Look for us in your neighbourhood or 
at a local retail location. They are only $5.00 a box and support 
our many activities.

Blackfoot District held a super roller skating event at Lloyd’s! 
Everyone enjoyed themselves with laps around the rink and 
dancing to the hokey-pokey! 

The Spark units will be attending STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering & Math) Day, completing a Polar Challenge, have 
a visit from a GG music trainer and be sleeping over at Telus 
Spark.

The Brownie units went to Brownie Academy at Camp Jubi-
lee, are having a movie night, visiting the library and learning 
about the weather and our feathered friends. 

The Guides units will be busy with camping, snowshoeing, rock 
climbing and St. Patrick’s Day celebrations and cookie selling in 
March. 

The Pathfinders, Rangers and Trex units had a baking contest, 
are going bowling, cross country skiing, will be attending Cal-
gary Area spring Pathfinder/Ranger camp and going to Alber-
ta Girl’s Parliament in Edmonton. 

Guiding is a great place to build new friendships and experi-
ence new challenges. Why not give us a try?

If you have any questions regarding Guiding or registration please 
call Calgary Area Girl Guides at 403-283-8348 or email ggcinfo@ 
calgarygirlguides.com.

Girl Greatness Starts Here!

blackfoot district

Positive Discipline in Everyday Parenting
Register Now
Tuesday mornings, 10:00 am – 12:00 pm for 8 weeks. 
Next session is April 12 – May 31 2016. Program of-
fered free of charge and includes program materials, 
child minding, coffee, and snacks.

Children have the right to protection from physical 
punishment and to positive discipline that respects 
their dignity. In this wonderfully affirming program, 
parents of children 0 – 18 years will learn the four 
principles of positive discipline: setting goals; cre-
ating a positive home climate; understanding how 
children think and feel; and problem solving in chal-
lenging situations. Parents will practice their skills in 
hands-on exercises and learn to apply these princi-
ples across a wide range of situations. The result will 
be a positive relationship with your child that will last 
a lifetime. 

This program is facilitated by the SWCRC’s social work-
ers. To register, please call Marylou Breig at 403-238-
9222 ext. 225 or Aynsley Walsh at 403-238-9222 ext. 224. 

Parent Talk – Register Now
Thursday mornings, 10:00 – 11:30, January 21 to 
March 31 2016. Free child-minding, coffee, and 
snacks. Parenting tip sheets and children’s books to 
take home.

This free program is open to all parents of babies and 
young children.
•	Enjoy the company and support of other parents 
•	Give your children some supervised play time 
•	Get your parenting questions answered with the help 

of facilitators from the Further Education Society
•	Help your young children learn and develop their po-

tential

You can register and start the program anytime 
over the 11 weeks of the session. Attend as many 
weeks as you can. To register, call the SWCRC at 403-
238-9222. 

Neighbours Helping Neighbours
Calgary’s economic downturn is hitting people hard. The 
baby and personal care items we have in stock are dwin-
dling rapidly. We are in need of the following to share: 
newborn and sizes 1 to 6 diapers and pull-ups, formula 
and baby shampoo; for children, youth and adults sham-
poo, conditioner, toothpaste tooth brushes, bar soap 
(Dove recommended), feminine hygiene products, de-
odorant, disposable razors, men’s shaving cream. 

SWCRC Volunteer Opportunity: Parenting Group 
Assistant
SWCRC is expanding its parenting education program-
ming. To support the participation of low income and 
socially isolated parents, we would like to offer free 
child care for the parents’ young children. As a member 
of our team of Parenting Group Assistants, you will care 
for the children by providing a safe, loving and fun envi-
ronment in which to play, socialize and learn. The time 
commitment is approximately 2 ½ hours, 9:30 – noon, 
either Tuesdays or Thursdays.

It takes a village to raise a child. Your passion for kids, 
and your desire to contribute your knowledge and ex-
perience towards a community effort to optimize chil-
dren’s social, emotional, and intellectual development, 
will inspire you to contact the SWCRC for more informa-
tion about this important volunteer role. Call 403-238-
9222 ext. 222.

Tutoring Program
Wednesdays, 6:00 – 7:30 pm at the SWCRC. Offered 
free of charge to students in grades 4 – 12. Registra-
tion is on-going throughout the school year. 

This program is for students who are struggling with a 
particular subject(s) and who could make better prog-
ress in understanding concepts or improving grades 
given more individual attention. Qualified volunteer 
tutors assist students. This is not a homework club. Stu-
dents must have problems or assignments to work on 
with the tutors. For more information and to register, 
please call 403-238-9222 ext. 223. 

South West Communities Resource Centre
Located in the Professional Wing of the Oakridge Co-Op Mall

#42 2580 Southland Drive SW, T2V 4J8
Phone: 403-238-9222 • Email: info@swcrc.ca • www.swcrc.ca
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MP calgary centre
Hon. kent hehr
950 6 Ave SW
kent.hehr@parl.gc.ca 
403-244-1880

I am honoured and humbled to have been elected as the rep-
resentative for Calgary Centre and will work hard to deliver on 
the strong mandate that Canadians have given our new gov-
ernment. Additionally, I am thrilled to serve as Minister for Vet-
erans Affairs and Associate Minister of Defence in Prime Minis-
ter Trudeau’s Cabinet. I was elected as a passionate advocate 
for our city and I will continue to be that voice.

I’ve spoken with neighbours, leaders in the business communi-
ty, individuals in the non-profit sector, and I’ve listened. I know 
that we are facing difficult times in our province. I understand 
that many people are struggling and seeking solutions, and let 
me assure you that I’ve taken that message to Ottawa and to 
the Prime Minister. 

I am confident that we can solve these many complex issues. 
Our plan is to support Albertans and kick-start the economy, 
and we already have several policies that will address both 
short-term and long-term problems.

Infrastructure investment to the tune of hundreds of millions 
of dollars will provide jobs in the short term and create long 
term prosperity. These funds will be targeted at projects such 
as flood mitigation, updating infrastructure, affordable hous-
ing, and public transit projects. My colleague and fellow Alber-
ta Liberal MP, Infrastructure Minister Amarjeet Sohi, is taking 
leadership on this file.

I am discussing with Finance Minister Morneau on the imple-
mentation of our platform’s Child Tax Benefit that will provide 
support for struggling families and thousands of children in 
our province.

Tax relief that will benefit 9 million Canadians, making it easier 
to join and stay in the middle class.

Changing rules for Employment Insurance – part of our party’s 
platform in the election and even more important to put to 
work now – is currently being taken on by Winnipeg MP and 
fellow cabinet minister MaryAnn Mihychuk.

By engaging with provincial partners – such as hosting the first 
First Ministers’ conference in nearly a decade and actively en-
gaging with premiers – a new tone and style of leadership is 
being brought to the federal government.

Ensure long term access for Alberta oil and gas through re-
sponsible pipeline development.

Representing my constituents is a top priority and I vow that 
your voices will continue to be heard in Ottawa. By the time 
this letter is printed my office will be operational at 950 6 Ave 
SW: you can email my team at kent.hehr@parl.gc.ca or give us 
a call at 403-244-1880. My door is always open.

Several representatives from YYC and NAV CANADA 
hosted open houses this past December and January to 
communicate proposed changes to current flight paths 
at the north and south ends of the city (RNP Approach-
es). We would like to thank YYC, NAV CANADA and ev-
eryone who came out to learn and voice concerns. 

These open houses were focused on RNP flight paths, 
but the key interest to many attendees was the original 
2014 flight path changes, and seeking options to ad-
dress the noise impact that high frequency, low flying 
planes are having on communities. 

The following are two options that were frequently 
voiced, and ideas we would like to have further discus-
sions with NAV and YYC to reduce the constant impact 
to West Calgary communities:

1.	Spread the flights out across many communities 
rather then substantially impacting just some (simi-
lar to the previously spread out paths prior to 2014). 
As global aviation transitions to concentrated flight 
paths, this is the direction NAV CANADA is instructed 
to proceed. Therefore, the “spread out” solution is 
currently not being explored. We believe this is the 
fairest long-term solution to this issue, which is occur-
ring in many cities across Canada and the world. 

2.	Utilize less populated areas for flights when possible. 

NAV CANADA stated this is difficult for our area due 
to the conflict between arriving and departing flights. 
NAV CANADA’s explanation was difficult to visualize 
and understand. We would like to see fully explored 
studies involving this.

Attendees brought up the topic of legal compensation 
if a solution was not identified. Lawsuits exist in the 
US over the introduction of concentrated flight paths, 
and legal settlements have been awarded in Europe. 
To avoid this, YYC is very open to hearing concerns and 
suggestions. A satisfactory outcome is more likely if 
residents actively vocalize their concerns. To do this, 
visit www.yyc.com or www.wcatc.ca.

A solution is required, as air traffic over West Calgary will 
increase in the future. This is not an easy issue, but it is 
not impossible to come to a fair compromise to solve 
the negative effects of air space change. This will require 
the aviation industry to listen to communities, achieve a 
better understanding of life under concentrated flight 
paths, to fully understand the effects on physical/men-
tal health, and the real cost to property/domestic life. 
We encourage NAV CANADA to become world leaders 
in this and successfully find safe solutions for everyone 
in the air, as well as on the ground. 

West Calgary Air Traffic Concerns
www.wcatc.ca

YYC and NAV CANADA Open House 
Meetings December 2015 and 
January 2016

in & around
calgary
Relocation of Midnapore 
Household Hazardous Waste 
Drop-off
You can take household hazardous waste, such as 
cleaners, paint and oil, to any of The City’s landfill Throw 
‘n’ Go areas or designated fire stations with special stor-
age depots.

Due to construction of the interchange along 162 
Avenue and Sun Valley Blvd. S.E. the household haz-
ardous waste drop-off at Midnapore Fire Station 26 
will be relocated effective March 1, 2016 to: 

Evergreen Fire Station 37 
2511 Eversyde Avenue S.W.

The Midnapore household hazardous waste drop-off 
will remain closed until early 2018.

Other household hazardous waste drop-offs in the 
south include: 
Shepard Landfill - 68 Street and 114 Avenue S.E.
Cedarbrae Fire Station 24 - 2607 – 106 Avenue S.W.

Fire stations are open for drop-off seven days a week, 
from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Before you drop off materials, make sure they are stored, 
labelled and sealed properly. These household hazard-
ous waste materials can pose a danger to our workers, 
your family, your pets, your neighbourhood and the 
environment.

For more information, visit calgary.ca/waste. 

in & around
calgary
Looking for Ways to Support 
Refugees?
In October 2015, our Federal Government responded 
to crisis overseas and made a commitment to resettle 
25,000 Syrian refugees in Canada by the end of March 
2016. Calgary Catholic Immigration Society (CCIS), an 

organization who has been involved in refugee reset-
tlement for over 30 years, is a community leader with a 
mission to “…work in partnership with the community 
to help immigrants and refugees settle and become 
contributing members of Canadian society”. 

Thus, they have created a helpful and interactive web-
site, www.srcacalgary.ca where you can find information 
on how to volunteer, donate or simply catch up on re-
lated news. If you are interested or just want to find out 
more check out the website or call 211 and help support 
settlement and integration of our new neighbours!

What is the most common 
type of plant in the world?
Answer: Grass
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HEAL YOUR LIFE: Licensed and Certified Teacher 
of Heal your Life Workshops, Coaching and Train-
ing is accepting clients and workshop participants. 
The philosophies of Louise Hay revolutionized the 
wellness industry; join me in learning to Love Your-
self and Heal Your Life. Contact Sheryl at 587-436-
7755 or visit www.evolutionabundance.com.

K2 BOOKEEPING: Are you too busy to keep up 
with your bookkeeping? Experienced bookkeeper 
now accepting new clients. Specializing in small to 
medium sized business. Twelve years of experience 
with QuickBooks and Simply Accounting, GST, Pay-
roll, WCB Filing, T4 Filing, and competitive rates. 
Phone Katie 403-870-0737. 

TDS DECORATING SERVICES LTD: 34 years paint-
ing experience interior and exterior. Drywall re-
pairs, ceilings, woodwork, walls: spray, brush and 
roll. Quality workmanship, colour consultation, 
seniors discounts, no deposits, wcb, liability insur-
ance. Call Tom at 403-452-3648 for your compli-
mentary estimate.

CONCRETE CUTTING FOR BASEMENT WINDOWS, 
DOORS & FLOORS: New openings or enlargements 
cut into foundation for basement windows and 
doors. Enlarge your existing basement windows 
to meet fire code for bedrooms, from cutting base-
ment windows, doorways to supply and install 
quality windows, window-well, weeping-tile, core 
drilling, excavation and anything concrete cutting. 
Call 403-570-0555 or text 403-680-0611. Email: 
info@asapconcretecutting.com.

HOME BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY: Clinicair is the 
leading provider of Indoor Air Quality and Medi-
cal Grade Duct Cleaning services in Canada. We 
are looking for a dealer in Calgary to represent our 
growing company. We offer a royalty free business. 
Clinicair supplies you with the latest technology, 
and training. Call Craig: 1-416-277-6067.

NEIGHBOURHOOD CONFLICT? Community Me-
diation Calgary Society (CMCS) is a no cost me-
diation and conflict coaching service that can help 
you resolve problems and restore peace! We help 
neighbours be neighbours again! www.community 
mediation.ca, 403-269-2707.

DO FINANCES OVERWHELM YOU? Face your fear 
and take action with my hands-on, judgement-
free, practical coaching. We’ll start where you are 
and go from there. Call or email Sheryl at 587-436-
7755 or sheryl@evolutionabundance.com.

BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS
For Business Classified Ad Rates Call Great News Publishing at  403 263-3044 or sales@great-news.ca

MLA  Calgary-Elbow                                                   
Greg Clark
Leader - Alberta Party
(403) 252-0346
calgary.elbow@assembly.ab.ca
Twitter: @GregClark4AB

Dear Neighbour,
At time of writing the government has just released 
their royalty review. My first reaction is relief that it 
doesn’t appear the government has significantly in-
creased royalties, especially in these very tough times. 
I’m also glad to see the expert panel has found Alber-
tans have been getting our fair share of resource royal-
ties all along, and I’m optimistic the proposed changes 
will help keep our province competitive so Albertans 
can continue to benefit from oil and gas production for 
generations to come. 

My team and I will study the document in detail to en-
sure there are no unintended consequences of the pro-
posed changes, and as always I welcome your feedback 
on this or any other topic. 

You can read the full royalties report at www.letstalk 
royalties.ca. 

Another topic of interest to many in Calgary-Elbow and 
beyond is the status of the homes purchased under the 
Floodway Relocation Program. On January 29, 2016 I 
joined Minister of Municipal Affairs Danielle Larivee, 
Mayor Naheed Nenshi and Councillor Gian-Carlo Carra 
to gather community input about what should be done 
with the 17 properties purchased under the program. 
Although many (including me) would like to see at least 
some of the homes saved and resold immediately, the 
provincial government believes the liability risk is too 
great to allow this to happen. 

The open house was very well attended and we heard 
loud and clear that you want the properties put on the 
market as soon as possible to make our communities 
whole again, and to recover some of the money spent 
on the original program. Based on the information pre-
sented in the meeting the Province is open to doing just 
that, but only once flood mitigation is in place. In the 
meantime the properties will be landscaped and the 
clear desire of the community is to prevent unauthor-
ized access to these properties until they can be resold. 

I will continue working with both the Minister and the 
City to ensure the integrity of our community is main-
tained, that safety is a priority and most importantly that 
the properties are eventually put back on the market. I 
will also continue to push the provincial government to 
build the Springbank Dry Dam as quickly as possible. I 
have asked for an update on the status of the project 
and the anticipated completion date. I hope to be able 
to provide that information to you in my next update. 

The next Legislative session starts on March 8 with a 
budget to follow within the month. I’m always inter-
ested to hear what you would like me to raise in the 
Legislature on your behalf. Feel free to contact my of-
fice at any time with your ideas, questions or concerns. 
You can reach us at Calgary.elbow@assembly.ab.ca or 
403-252-0346. 

Finally, we hope you can join us at our next Constituency 
Office open house on Saturday, March 19, 2016 from 
12:00 – 4:00 PM. Our office is located in the Britannia 
Plaza on the second floor above Sunterra (the address is 
#205, 5005 Elbow Drive SW). See you there!

in & around
schools
St. Gerard School
What fun our students had in February celebrating a 
week-long Carnival! A special thanks to the teachers 
and support staff of St. Gerard School for providing stu-
dents with an opportunity to eat taffy on snow, dress 
like a Coureur de Bois, participate in carnival games and 
engage in traditional French Canadian music.

Important Dates for March:
March 7-11: Artist in Residence Gail Bartel (grades K-6)
March 17: Parent Teacher Interviews 5-8pm
March 18: Parent Teacher Interviews 9am-3pm
March 24: Holy Thursday. 12pm dismissal
March 25 - April 3: Spring Break 

Bienvenue!

For Business Classified Ad Rates Please 
Call Great News Publishing  at

403 263-3044 or sales@great-news.ca

Albert Einstein was often asked  
to explain the general theory of 
relativity.

“Put your hand on a hot stove for a 
minute, and it seems like an hour,” 
he once declared. “Sit with a pretty 
girl for an hour, and it seems like a 
minute. That’s relativity!”
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ALL EMERGENCY CALLS	 911
Alberta Adolescent Recovery Centre	 403.253.5250
Alberta Health Care	 403.310.0000
AHS Addictions Hotline	 1.866.332.2322
ATCO Gas – 24 Hour Emergency	 403.245.7222
Calgary HEALTH LINK 24/7	 811
Calgary Police – Non Emergency	 403.266.1234
Calgary Women’s Emergency Shelter	 403.234.7233
Child Abuse Hotline	 1.800.387.5437
Kids Help Line	 1.800.668.6868
Child Safe Canada	 403.202.5900
Distress/Crisis Line	 403.266.4357
ENMAX – Power Trouble	 403-514-6100
Poison Centre - Alberta	 1-800-332-1414
HOSPITALS / URGENT CARE
Alberta Children’s Hospital 	 403.955.7211
Foothills Hospital	 403.944.1110
Peter Lougheed Centre	 403.943.4555
Rockyview General Hospital	 403.943.3000
Sheldon M. Chumir Health Centre	 403.955.6200
South Calgary Urgent Care Health Centre	 403.943.9300
South Health Campus	 403.956.1111
OTHER
Calgary Humane Society	 403.205.4455
Calgary Parking Authority 	 403.537.7000
SeniorConnect	 403.266.6200
Calgary Kerby Elder Abuse Line	 403.705.3250
Alberta One-Call Corporation	 1.800.242.3447
City of Calgary	 311
Kerby Centre for the 55 plus	 403-265-0661
Community Mediation Calgary Society	 403.269.2707
RNR Lockworks Ltd.	 403.479.6161
Road Conditions – Calgary 	 511
Weather Information 
Gamblers Anonymous	 403.237.0654

 Published by:
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS NOW!
REACHING OVER 400,000 HOUSEHOLDS 
ACROSS 138 CALGARY COMMUNITIES 

 Free announcements: lost/found, household items 
for sale, wanted, garage sale, student/senior services, etc. 

 Forty word limit

Deadline – 1st of each month for 
the next month’s publication
Contact news@great-news.ca

Community
Announcements

Important Numbers

Disclaimer
The opinions expressed within any published article, report or 
submission reflect those of the author and should not be considered 
to reflect those of the Meadowlark Park Community Association and 
Great News Publishing. The information contained in this newsletter is 
believed to be accurate, but is not warranted to be so.

The Meadowlark Park Community Association and Great News 
Publishing do not endorse any person or persons advertising in this 
newsletter. Publication of these ads should not be considered an 
endorsement of any goods or services.

My team and I are being asked where the City is in the 
process of creating a SW Transitway. While we have 
worked to clarified some of the misinformation in the 
community before, we hope the questions and answers 
below will help address further questions and outline 
the upcoming project path. 

Will the SW Transitway be cancelled? 
The SW Transitway will be proceeding. Council voted 
unanimously for the idea in 2011, and now the trans-
portation project team at The City is working on the 
detailed design phase while addressing questions they 
have heard. As this project has been approved by City 
Council all final decisions will be made by the Project 
Team and their colleagues. 

Why not wait for the Ring Road? 
While the Ring Road is expected to alleviate some of the 
traffic issues on 14th street, Glenmore, and Crowchild, it 
does not address the needs of all. The Ring Road is a pro-
vincial highway that is intended to bypass communities 
and as such does not work for transit. The SW Transit-
way is very specifically about improving transit for SW 
communities and increasing transportation options to 
move people through the city. The two projects, while 
complementary to one another, address different needs 
and serve different users.

I keep seeing TOD. What is a TOD?
TOD stands for Transit Oriented Development. It is 
an urban planning term that means the placement of 
buildings, walkways, and houses within a community 
take into consideration the ability of residents and visi-
tors to access transit. This typically means greater den-
sity development in the area immediately beside these 
stations. The goal with TOD is to remove the need to use 
a private vehicle to connect to transit. 

Will the City be doing TOD at the SW Transitway bus 
stations?
No. The City’s TOD policy refers only to the development 
of City owned land surrounding LRT stations, or at BRT 
stations where an LRT is planned to be in the future. The 
SW Transitway is NOT planned as a precursor to an LRT 
line. The City will not be applying its TOD policy to these 

stations, nor does the City own large tracts of land in 
the area.

Brian brought a Notice of Motion to Council last 
year, regarding Glenmore Landing. What was that 
all about?
Glenmore Landing sits on privately owned land. While 
the landowner, Rio-Can, has not submitted any redevel-
opment applications to the City as of February 1, 2016, 
they have made it clear that they intend to do so in the 
future. Brian’s Notice of Motion directed the City to work 
with the landowner as much as possible to avoid exces-
sive construction disruption to the community and en-
able smart planning decisions to be made by both par-
ties. The Notice of Motion can be found on the Ward 11 
website.

If you would like more information, please see www.cal-
gary.ca/swtransitway, and remember to sign up to re-
ceive updates from your Ward 11 office at www.calgary.
ca/ward11.

COUNCILLOR, Ward 11
Brian Pincott

www.ward11calgary.ca 
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Proudly serving Meadowlark Park for 1 year
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Double Zero
Meadowlark Park Community

Named after the finest grade of flour on the planet, 
Double Zero is the perfect destination for family 
dinners, business lunches, corporate gatherings, 

and casual get-togethers. Opening their first location 
downtown in 2011, Chinook Centre felt like the perfect 
location to expand to in April 2014.

A perfectly sophisticated pairing between restaurateur 
brothers Chris and Jon Molyneux and Calgary’s own 
Concorde Entertainment Group, Double Zero is a wel-
come departure from what is expected in a pizzeria. 
Executive Chef Robert Jewell (star of Gusto TV cooking 
show “A is for Apple”) uses the highest-quality ingredi-
ents, resulting in a unique selection of Neapolitan piz-
zas that are truly second to none! While the recipes are 

firmly rooted in Italy, a 
great deal of ingredi-
ents are sourced locally 
from the finest Alberta 
farmers and producers 
to fill out their menu of 
entrées and salads. Dou-
ble Zero is also proud to 
offer gluten-free ver-
sions of every pizza on 
the menu, and is happy 
to accommodate for 

food sensitivities wherever possible.

Along with an impressive food menu, Double Zero also 
boasts an impressive wine and beer list. Filled with top-
rated vintages, their wine is carefully selected to com-
pliment all the flavours of the food. The selections are 
constantly evolving and there is a unique bottle to fit 
every taste and budget. Wine lovers should be sure to 
check out their Late Night Wine List – 15 special bottles 
not listed on the regular menu, all quality wines listed 
at radical value, available after 9pm. Beers are available 
by the bottle or draught, and the choices are Canadian 
craft-beer focused – there is something for everyone. 

Access the restaurant easily by walking straight in from 
Chinook Centre’s NE corner to the Lounge on the main 
floor. This is a casual space to gather with your friends 
and family to enjoy both great food and drink. With 
a communal table that seats up to 24 guests for fam-
ily style dining and a gorgeous open space. Catch the 
game on one of the six big screens, or stop in for one 
of the best Happy Hours in the city. From 3pm – 6pm, 
Monday to Friday, enjoy all pints, bottles, house wines 
and prosecco as well as a variety of bar snacks for only 
$5. 

If you’re looking for something a little more intimate, 
head upstairs to the dining room. Feel welcomed in this 
grand space, which includes an open kitchen, outdoor 
patio, amazing prairie sky views, and contemporary de-
sign. 

Double Zero staff is focused on providing great food 
and experiences to our customers, treating each per-
son like family and friends. Follow us on Twitter (@
DZPizzaChinook), Instagram (@DoubleZeroPizza) and 
Facebook. Questions or comments welcomed at www.
doublezeropizza.ca.

Double Zero staff is 
focused on providing 
great food and  
experiences to our  
customers, treating 
each person like  
family and friends.

3,215 ft2

3 BATHS

3 BEDS

4 CARS

Ryan MacDonald, B.Sc. 
Sheri MacDonald, M.Sc.
403.519.9102 
info@calgaryhometeam.com 
www.calgaryhometeam.com

Living the Dream Lakefront
in Auburn Bay

$1,625,000

Not intended to solicit buyers or sellers currently under contract with a broker

113 Auburn Shores Ld SE 
A stunning, custom lakefront home, with your 
own private dock in the amazing lake community 
of Auburn Bay! 

Only 2 years new, this home has a spectacular 
location on a quiet cul de sac with a sunny west 
yard and mountain views. Only steps to the tennis 
courts, community centre & all it has to offer. 

Open concept home with gorgeous tiger 
hardwood floors on both main and upper levels, 
9 foot ceilings on the main floor and a fantastic 
open kitchen.

March 19 & 20, 2016
10 am to 5 pm each day

Clarion Hotel   
2120 16th Ave. NE

 9 Buy, sell or trade coins, paper  
money or medals
 9Dealers from across Canada
 9 Hourly Door Prize Draws
 9 Free Parking

ADMISSION $5, 
bring this ad and get $2 off.  

Children under 16 free
www.calgarynumismaticsociety.org

CALGARY COIN SHOW
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RBC Dominion Securities Inc.* and Royal Bank of Canada are separate corporate entities which are affiliated. *Member-Canadian 
Investor Protection Fund. RBC Dominion Securities Inc. is a member company of RBC Wealth Management, a business segment of 
Royal Bank of Canada. ®Registered trademarks of Royal Bank of Canada. Used under licence. © RBC Dominion Securities Inc. 2015. 
All rights reserved. 15_90701_RHD_011

RBC Dominion Securities Inc.

RBC Group Advantage is a comprehensive program designed to help 
business owners meet their employees’ financial needs by providing:

■■ In-person financial advice for all employees

■■ Group retirement savings plans

■■ Comprehensive and discounted banking solutions

Support your employees and keep your competitive advantage. Call 
Investment Advisor Michael Martin at 403-266-9655 to learn more.

Looking to BuiLd & Retain a PRoductive, 
Motivated WoRkfoRce?



CLIMB
 802 STAIRS

OR RACE 1KM & CLIMB

802 STAIRS

CELEBRATE EARTH DAY
CALGARY TOWER

AT THE

www.ClimbForWilderness.ca

April 23, 2016IN SUPPORT OF

Meadowlark Park


